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· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap
· LA Times Media Inquiry Regarding Metro’s Conflict of Interest Rules
· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
· Next Week’s Procurement Postings
· Of Note


	State Budget Update

On Monday May 14th, Governor Schwarzenegger is scheduled to release his May Revision to the State Budget.  Staff has learned that the May Revision will not make substantial changes to the January proposal which takes $1.1 billion from public transit.  In fact, the May Revision may be worse due to levels of the Public Transportation Account Spillover revenues.  Staff is prepared to respond to this proposal and will be participating in statewide press briefings on Monday. We have already begun to communicate concerns to the Legislature. Board members are encouraged to communicate our opposition to the Los Angeles County members of the Senate and Assembly Budget Committees. A list of committee members and suggested speaking points are included in the attached matrix. We are also attaching our recent Legislative Update which provides background on the Governor’s original budget proposal.  Upon release of the Governor’s proposed budget on Monday, staff will provide an analysis and response to the Board.

City of Los Angeles IGR Committee Recommends Support for Federal Bill That Removes Subway Tunneling Restriction

The Los Angeles City Council Intergovernmental Relations (IGR) Committee today recommended support of S.497, federal legislation introduced by U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer that would repeal a standing restriction on federal funding for subway tunneling in the Wilshire Corridor.  Metro staff spoke in favor of the bill citing the Board’s support position adopted in March.  Staff reported that the bill is presently pending in the U.S. Senate’s Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.  Senator Boxer’s bill is similar to H.R. 238, authored by Congressman Waxman, which was adopted by the full House of Representatives earlier this year. Metro Government Relations staff continues to work with Members of Congress to remove the current federal restriction on subway tunneling along the Wilshire Corridor.

Metro Gold Line Construction Update

Media Relations distributed a Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension construction update news release today noting that Metro construction crews will re-stripe a segment of Third Street, between Herbert Avenue and Rowan Avenue in East Los Angeles, Thursday, May 16 for one night only, and then detour traffic to the north side of the street in order to begin street restoration work on the south side for the next six weeks. Work will take place Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. Residents and motorist should expect cones, concrete barriers and arrow boards to help them move throughout the area minimizing the impacts to the community. Access to homes and business will be maintained. Also, access to emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap

The Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board met on Monday, May 7th and approved:

· contract award to Padilla & Associates for the provision of DBE, Contract and Labor Compliance services;

· execution of Letter of Agreement between the Los Angeles County Flood Control District and the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority for design review and construction inspection services; and

· Director Yaroslavsky motion direction staff to begin searching for a lobbyist now and address the funding issue when the item is brought back to the Board in June.

In addition to the above listed action items, the board received and filed the report on CEO-approved contracts and the monthly project status update.

The following items were carried over to the next meeting:

· execute work orders for AT&T for facility relocations at Flower Street from 27th and 33rd and Figueroa Street/Exposition Boulevard

· consider alternative station designs submitted by USC/Expo Park stakeholders for the Jefferson and Vermont stations, as well as the optional Trousdale station should funding be identified for its design and construction

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, June 7, 2007.

LA Times Media Inquiry Regarding Metro’s Conflict of Interest Rules

A reporter with the Los Angeles Times inquired regarding Metro’s conflict of interest rule as it applies to Metro Board members voting on contracts. Staff directed the reporter to the PUC Code (Hayden Bill) section 130051.20 section 4. The Times reporter indicated that they are preparing a story on the Board of Supervisors and campaign contributions.  The story is expected to run this weekend. 

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be joining Sherry Little, Federal Transit Administration Deputy Administrator, as we give her a tour of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and the Expo Light Rail Project.  I will also participate in the California Transportation Commission's Trade Corridor Investment Fund Working Group Meeting.
Next Week’s Procurement Postings

IFB for Mobile Hydraulic Bus Lift Columns and Tripod Jack Stands

Metro will release an Invitation for Bids next week to procure mobile hydraulic bus lift columns and tripod jack stands.  The procurement blackout period is expected to run from May 16 through July 22, 2007.

The mobile hydraulic bus lift columns and tripod jack stands are being procured for use in the repair of three-axle articulated buses at Metro’s Central Maintenance facility which is not currently equipped with the proper lifting equipment.  This procurement is also required to replace existing lifting columns which are more than 15 years old.

Any inquires concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kitty Jones, senior buyer, at (213) 922-1081. 

IFB for Chevron Springs for the Metro Green/Gold Line Vehicles

Metro will release an Invitation for Bids next week to procure Chevron Springs for the Green/Gold Line Vehicles.  The procurement blackout period is expected to run from May 17 through August 31, 2007.

The Chevron Springs are needed to support the maintenance program on the Metro Green/Gold Line rail vehicles.

Any inquires concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Pat Ingham, buyer, at (213) 922-1083. 

Of Note

On Sunday, May 13, 1934 – predecessor agency Los Angeles Railway (1890-1945) introduced a $1.00 weekly pass good for unlimited rides on all of its lines.  Base fare at the time was 7 cents.
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